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Subject: Coweta County v. City of Senoia: Annexa3on Arbitra3on Request - Forza Senoia Partners, LLC
Date: Friday, November 18, 2022 at 3:45:04 PM Eastern Standard Time
From: Juli M Yoder
To: Fouts, Michael
CC: External - Lee, Nathan, Jon A. West
A8achments: Coweta County Objec3on No3fica3on (AN 010-22 Forza Senoia Partners, LLC).pdf, AN 010-22

No3ce of Annexa3on.pdf, AN 010-22 No3ce of Objec3on.pdf

Mr. Fouts,
 
Thank you for following up on this ma8er.
 
The Georgia Department of Community Affairs has received materials (a8ached) from Coweta County
pursuant to a request for an AnnexaFon ArbitraFon Panel related to a proposed annexaFon of parcels on
Highway 85.
 
Georgia law directs ciFes to noFfy the county in which the area proposed for annexaFon is located, within 5
business days upon accepFng an applicaFon for annexaFon (O.C.G.A. 36-36-6).  APer review of the
documents provided, the City accepted the applicaFon for annexaFon on June 10th, 2022.  The 5th and final
day the county could have been noFfied was June 17th, 2022.  According to the documentaFon provided, the
county was noFfied of the proposed annexaFon on September 14th, 2022 via FedEx overnight (tracking
number: 813388773790).  
 
As this process began prior to July 1st, 2022, it is held to the previous annexaFon arbitraFon statute (HB2). 
O.C.G.A. § 36-36-113(c) requires the County to provide noFce of its objecFon which shall be delivered to the
City not later than the end of the thirFeth calendar day following the date when the County received the
City’s iniFal noFce of the proposed annexaFon.  The 30th day following September 14th, 2022 is October 14th,
2022.  It appears that the County’s le8er of objecFon was delivered to the City on October 31st, 2022, based
on the date in the email delivering the objecFon to the municipality.
 
Lastly, O.C.G.A. § 36-36-113(c) requires that the le8er of objecFon be delivered to the municipality by either
cerFfied mail or statutory overnight delivery.  The County’s le8er of objecFon states that the method of
delivery was both email and hand delivery.

Any one of the above items on their own, would have prevented us from being able to provide the County
with the panel as requested.  Because the county was noFfied outside of the statutory Fme frame, the
unFmely objecFon noFce, and the manner in which the objecFon was delivered to the municipality, DCA
respecbully declines to appoint an arbitraFon panel in this ma8er.
 
Regards,
 
--Juli Yoder
 

Juli M Yoder, AICP
Senior Planner | Local Programs Lead
Georgia Department of Community Affairs
60 Executive Park South, NE
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Learn more about our commitment to fair housing. Atlanta, Georgia 30329

Direct 404-327-6860
juli.yoder@gadca.onmicrosoft.com

WARNING: This email originated outside of the Coweta County Email System. DO NOT CLICK links or a8achments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdca.ga.gov%2Ffairhousing&data=05%7C01%7Cmfouts%40coweta.ga.us%7C199fb771618c492eccbd08dac9a5bd01%7Cab0ced89f4e7400ea983961dac0e9318%7C0%7C1%7C638044011039876741%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vriSMHVZXhWohHH%2Focp61jl2pSGvanuUa%2F%2BY1qZH6pw%3D&reserved=0
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